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Dear pastor, Church and fellow soldiers, February and March 2025

Greetings from the Ventura family, from the southern mountain ranges of Chile. ,
It is an encouragement for us to be able to share with you the blessings and
progress going on here in the field.

Luke 4:43 “And he said unto them, | must preach the kingdom of God to other
cities also: for therefore am | sent.”

We had our missions conference from February 28 through March 2, and had
Pastor Ezequiel Rojas preach. The church was greatly challenged to continue
loving what God loves, and supporting His precious work. Missionary Enrique ;
Delgado and his family, missionary Emanuel and his family, as well as missionary
Isaac Trevifio were also with us. Praise the Lord, they were a great blessing to
the church.

By God’s grace, we had more than 60 visitors. | thank God for the effort that the ‘
church put into taking care of each visitor. Some time ago, we led a lady to '
Christ who had, in the past, wanted to end her own life, and is now a member of
our church. She owns guest houses and lent her hotel to host the visitors. What ¥
a blessing! He that winneth souls is wise. We had a visitor and her son come
during the conference, Juany and Mateo, and they have been very encouraged,
attending church faithfully.

The ladies also had their conference, with sister Abigail Guzman teaching them.
She was of great help to many of the ladies. We are also thankful to the Lord for
our music teachers, sisters Alejandra and Claudia, who took on the challenge of
starting.a new choir with thirteen young people.

God continues being good to us and faithful. We continue evangelizing door-to-
door and in small town squares. =
It has been chaotic in the town of Yumbel, where we have the other church, due
to the town’s pagan festivals that take place from March 18-23, as people from
all over the world come to pay homage, which leads to street closures. We
evangelize during this festival, handing out thousands of Gospel tracts. By God's
grace, we led several people to Christ, including some Peruvians and Canadians.
It is always a blessed opportunity to share the Gospel. We continue sharing the
Gospel at the hospital, praying with the sick, and we continue encouraging the
brethren.

Our bus route through the town of Cabrero has become complicated as we no
longer have a vehicle to pick them up with. Our van’s motor burned out and we
have not been able to repair it.

Prayer Requests:

For the spiritual life of the church

For my daughter Noemi’s health

For the repair of the motor in our van

For the salvation of souls in Chile and around the world

Thank you for loving what GOD loves.

Your missionaries in southern Chile,

The Ventura Family
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